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Cronk Road Concerns

mpdchief montereyma.gov <mpdchief@montereyma.gov>
Wed 3/6/2024 12:37 PM
To:​Justin Makuc <justin@montereyma.gov>;​frank montereyma.gov <frank@montereyma.gov>;​Susan Cooper
<susan@montereyma.gov>;Town Administrator <admin@montereyma.gov>​

Honorable Selectboard,
At tonight's selectboard meeting there is an item on the agenda to address speeding on Cronk Rd.  I have
read the email from Karen Allen about the increased traffic and problems with speeders.  This is the first
complaint that I have had about speeding on Cronk Rd in the 6 years that I have been here and after
reviewing our log we have no complaints regarding speeders in our logs going back to 2001.  Today I
conducted radar on Cronk Rd and for the two hours that I was there I observed 2 vehicles both of which were
traveling under the posted 25 mile per hour speed limit. One vehicle was going 19 MPH and the other 18
MPH.    The area near Ms. Allans house has several tight turns making it difficult at best to speed greater than
the posted 25 MPH.  I can only assume that the traffic will increase during the summer months and to that
end I will increase our presence in the area to make sure that the speed limit is enforced.  I am going to talk
with the Highway Superintendent see if maybe there could be added signage that could be added as well.  If
you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to reach out.  Thank you  

   
Brian D. Fahey
Chief of Police 
Monterey Police Department
P. 413-528-3211
F. 413-528-7951


